TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 16th July 2025
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present

Keith St Pier, Chair

Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer

Linda Crawford

Todd Canton

1. Apologies for Absence

David Laming, Jerry Collins

2. 
Minutes of Last AGM
The minutes of the last AGM held on 17th April 2024 were previously checked and were now agreed as a true record. 
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
Chairman’s report and Treasurer’s report follow.
4.
Report by Chairman
Another stable year for the Memorial Hall
The hall remains in good physical condition and in good decorative condition.
The hall is run by a small management committee aided by the resident caretaker, Jane Warehand.
Our thanks go to Mike Pursor and the other members of the Jumble Sale committee for running this village event and for the income it raises.
Thanks also to Linda Crawford for organising the Book Sales. Another successful village event and income raiser.
Thanks also to Marie St Pier for running the Film night events throughout the year.
This year we decided to wind up the Supporters Club. This has been superbly run by Lisa Bove, but the natural shrinkage in membership would have required an ongoing recruitment drive against a background of a changing population who are not as receptive to such fund raising.  Lisa has undertaken the long intricate task of winding the club down.
The Management Committee has agreed to fund the provision of a commercial dishwasher, primarily for the use of Friends of Tewin when they run their annual Seniors Lunch event.

Finally our thanks go to Peter George (for checking our accounts), Frankie Mortimore (for the hall website),  Jim Hall (for help on hall maintenance) and to our trustees.
5.
Report by Treasurer for 2024 Acccounting Year
The year has ended with a relatively small loss mitigated by the performance of our long term fund.  Generally, rental income has stabilised at a lower level post Covid though is lower form casual rentals, possibly as a result of pressure on household disposable income. There have been higher than normal running costs resulting in the key Routine Income Less Regular Outgoings result being higher significantly higher this year. As ever, our volunteers who look after the regular running and important fund rasing significantly reduce what would be the actual running costs of the Hall and provide income increasingly needed to offset deficits. 

In summary, we are stabilising post Covid with it becoming increasingly likely that we will become more reliant on fundraising and investment income.

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank our examiner, Peter George, who has kindly offered his services for our next year.
6.
Election of Officers


Chairman
David Laming


Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier


Secretary
vacant

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Geoff Whitbourn

Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove


(All proposed TC, seconded LC and agreed)


Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.

7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton


Linda Crawford


Jerry Collins


(All proposed KSP, seconded GW and agreed)

8.
Any Other Business

None



